
Dayton High School 
SBDM Minutes 

September 16, 2015 
 

Principal Jeremy Dodd called the September 16th meeting to order at 4:00 pm in the Dayton High School Library 
Conference Room.  Members present included:  Angela Gonzalez, Barb Lund, Erin Goetz, Angie Buschle and Jeremy 
Dodd.   Others in attendance at the meeting:  Scott Meyers. 
 
Angie Buschle made a motion to accept the agenda. Barb Lund seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 
 
Barb Lund made a motion to accept the July minutes with one correction.  Angela Gonzalez seconded the motion.  
The motion carried. 
 
Public Comment   

 No Public Comments 
  
Good News  

 Mr. Dodd stated that our enrollment is holding steady at 352.  Our test scores in Middle School increased.  
The High School had a big gain.  Parents and students both said they were not informed when they were 
on the EOP.  We are now going to inform high school students on Mondays in fourth period and middle 
school students in fifth period.  There will be an e-mail sent out as well on Monday afternoons to the 
parents of any students with failing grades or missing assignments in any classes. 

 Students on the EOP with IEP’s make up a large part of the EOP.  We will work harder to give these 
students accommodations on the tests. 
 

Committee Report 

 Ms. Buschle reported on the Special Education Department.  Twelve percent of our students are in this 
department.  She had data showing the number of students failing classes this quarter compared to the 
same time period last year.  She showed the breakdown of students failing per case load and the 
strategies they are using to help these students succeed or the interventions they are using.  These 
strategies are:  student conferences, reteach the material, parent phone calls, referrals to Homework 
Help, parent meetings and documentation of additional interventions. Ms. Buschle is creating examples of 
accommodations to give to Regular Education teachers.   

 
Old Business     

 Mr. Dodd went over the 30/60/90 plan and our aim is Literacy.  
 

New Business 

 Mr. Dodd went over the new law about early graduation and how it will affect Valedictorian and 
Salutatorian.  If you choose an early graduation, you must meet all the ACT Benchmarks, and have a 
qualifying benchmark on each of the end-of-course examinations. 

 SBMD discussed being eligible for Valedictorian and Salutatorian with early graduation.  They decided if 
you choose to graduation early you would not be eligible for either award.  They also decided if you 
transfer in you would have to be here for one full year to qualify. 

 
Mr. Dodd mentioned that the FBLA was in need of funds to get started.  SBDM decided to give FBLA $200.00 
to help get them started.  Barb Lund made a motion to give them the money.  Erin Goetz seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried. 
 
Angie Buschle made a motion to adjourn.  Barb Lund seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Mr. Dodd 
adjourned the meeting at 5:40. 


